
A message from Councilwoman Maurer  
A few weeks ago, I was in the packed 

City Council committee room, dozens 
of residents and on-lookers murmuring 
from the gallery, bright fluorescent lights 
blaring down. “Councilwoman, as the 
bill’s sponsor, would you like to make 
remarks?” 

The room fell silent. I reached for the 
microphone and began to speak.  

“I want to be in the business of 
building trust.” 

That was the start of my speech as 
I spoke in favor of the hotly contested 
“participatory budgeting” initiative. 

As I continued, I discussed that 
participatory budgeting would set aside 
a small portion of the city budget for 
residents like you to discuss, develop, 
and vote on neighborhood initiatives. 
It is a great program that could build 
trust between residents of the city and 
their local government at the same time 
that it funded small-dollar projects like 
parks and recreation centers.

We had other co-sponsors, and the 
support of the Mayor’s administration 
and hundreds of residents. But the bill 

didn’t have enough votes to pass – this 
time. 

Despite this setback, I’ve been thinking 
about that speech since that day. What I 
said at that Council committee stands 
true – I want to be in the business of 
building trust. And there are lots of other 
ways I am working to accomplish that goal.

I want to build the trust that if you call 
the office, we will get back to you – a trust 
we are building day by day, call by call. 

I want to build the trust that assures 
you that I will support and build critical 
neighborhood programming. Inside this 
newsletter, you’ll find information on our 
spring cleanups and summer event plans. 

And I want to build the trust that when 
big issues come before Council, I will 
explain them to you. That’s why I’m proud 
that the inside of this newsletter has a 
beautiful explainer to give you the basics 
of what you need to know about this year’s 
city budget. 

If you have any questions about the 
budget or other matters – please reach 
out! I’d love to hear from you. Trust is what 
matters. 
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Important Neighborhood Resources

Metro West Community 
Dev. Organization 

(Brooklyn Centre) 
216-961-9073

Old Brooklyn 
Community Dev. 

Corporation 
216-459-1000

Slavic Village 
Development 
Corporation 
216-429-1182

Tremont West 
Development 
Corporation 
216-575-0920
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Nominate
Your Neighbor

Are you seeing 
a W

ard 12 
resident go 
above and 

beyond for the 
com

m
unity?

Send an em
ail to km

oser@
clevelandcitycouncil.org

w
ith the subject line “N

om
inate Your N

eighbor” and 
include inform

ation about w
ho you are nom

inating and 
w
hy. Stories w

ill be used in future new
sletters.

W
hat’s the difference 

between 211 and 311? 

311 is the C
ity of C

leveland’s num
ber 

for city requests like replacem
ent 

garbage bins, out traffic lights, and 
clogged sew

er drains.

211 is the county-w
ide num

ber for 
social services like food pantries, 

governm
ent assistance, and 

m
ental health services.

City of Cleveland Call Center 311
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